


On Friday 27th September at All Saints 

Church  10 am – 1pm 

Available to help with the event? 

contact sarah.read@eastwinchester.org  

29 September 10.30am  

All Saints Church 

6 October  9 am 

St Andrew’s Church 

Please bring, if you can,           

donations of long-life/ tinned food to collect for local charities. 

www.winchestergreenweek.org.uk 

21st— 29th September 2024 

If you would like to attend or help decorate the church, please contact the 

office office@eastwinchester.org  phone: 01962 435003 

Dear Friends and Neighbours, 

Writing this has felt very strange. Growing up in the          

Benefice, I have fond memories of delivering these          

magazines (a huge thank you to the wonderful volunteers 

who have brought this magazine to your door), and of read-

ing them, so this feels like things coming full circle. I hope 

you find my contributions as helpful as my predecessors 

were for me. If we haven’t met yet, I’m Chris Curry, the new 

Rector of the East Winchester Benefice, and I’m overjoyed to 

be here serving communities that are important to me as 

someone who grew up in the area. 

Coming full circle feels like an appropriate thing to write 

about in the Autumn, which for me is always a season of 

transition. Transition in our natural environment as the 

leaves change, and plants and animals prepare for winter. 

Transition often for us. You may, like me, be entering a new 

role, a new season of life, or a new school year.  Moments of 

transition and change are always filled with a dual sense of 

hope and fear, what’s new can be exciting but often brings 

with it more questions than answers. 

For Christians as we are confronted with fear and uncertainty, we are reminded to 

hold on to what we know is stable. Jesus in his life and teaching, and all the     

transition that brought, points towards the stable truth that God who has always 

loved us, continues to love us, and continues to support us. 

That has been my experience in this time of transition: an experience of love and 

welcome. Expressed through the many of you who have greeted my family and I 

as we’ve settled here, thank you for your warm welcome. It is that experience of 

stability I hope and pray for everyone experiencing transitions 

this Autumn. 

Looking forward to meeting you soon, 

Chris 

ALL SAINTS  

SERVICE TIMES 

Holy  

Communion 

9am on Sunday 

(1st Sunday         
Chilcomb) 

10:30am on 
Wednesday  

All Saints Live 

10:30am on 
Sunday 

Livestreamed 
on YouTube for  

AllSaintsEWB or 
use this link: 

YouTube.com/
AllSaintsEWB 

WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS  

mailto:sarah.read@eastwinchester.org
http://www.winchestergreenweek.org.uk
mailto:office@eastwinchester.org
YouTube.com/AllSaintsEWB
YouTube.com/AllSaintsEWB


 

Hugh Sherwin—Local Magician  
Small Saints and Messy Church 

Would you be able to help us at Small Saints baby and toddler group on a   

Tuesday morning please? I would love to hear from you if you have a couple of 

hours to spare each Tuesday, during term time, to help set-up, run and tidy up 

the Small Saints baby and toddler group. The running of the group includes 

making refreshments for adults, preparing snacks for children and chatting 

with our adults and children who attend the group.  

Please email me, beth.robertson@eastwinchester.org if you would like to find 

out a bit more or if you’d really like to help. It would be wonderful to hear from 

you.  

 

Small Saints Baby and Toddler Group 

Every Tuesday and Thursday  

during term time, 10 - 11:30am 

We have a friendly group, where all children and their grown-ups are very    

welcome to come and enjoy play, refreshments and chat with our group    

leaders and other parents and carers. We love to see our regulars, but please 

do pop in if you have never been before - we would love to see you.  

 

Messy Church 

Every third Friday of the month, except January and 

August, 3:30 - 5pm 

Messy Church is a relaxed way for all-ages to enjoy 

church. We explore our relationship with God through 

faith, fun and food! The fun comes in the form of 

different craft activities, some months we will have food activities for children 

to enjoy creating too. Refreshments are served for children and adults at every 

session. We end the session with a bible story. 

Our next Messy Church session will be on Friday 20th September where we will 

welcome Reverend Chris Curry to our Messy Church sessions. 

mailto:beth.robertson@eastwinchester.org


Congratulations: To anyone who has had a baby recently including Emma   

Jarvis & Matt Rose who had a baby boy Alfie Oscar on 5th July a 

brother for Henry & another grandchild for Steve & Jenny Jarvis 

Baptisms: Best wishes to anyone who has been bap-

tized recently 

Weddings: Congratulations to Ffion Goodenough & Samuel Wil-

son who got engaged in Rome on 19th July to Mandy Cook & Nevil 

Wilson who were married at St Andrews, Chilcomb on 25th May 

and to any other  couples who have recently got married & best 

wishes to those preparing to get married. 

 For your prayers: Anyone who is unwell at home or 

in hospital.  

To those starting a new school, College or University. 

 For our new Rector Chris Curry & his family as they settle in.. 

The departed and bereaved families: Our thoughts and prayers are with any 

families who have recently been bereaved including those of Bill Turnbull and 

Craig Dennis Galpin, who grew up in Highcliffe & lived here for many years 

Craig’s memorial  service took place at All Saints Church on 24th June. 

Please accept my apologies if any of the above details are incorrect. 

If you have any family news that you would like included then please  

Tel: 01962 866490  Email: jenny.jarvis@eastwinchester.org  

P a r i s h  F a m i l y  N e w s  

CHURCH PARISH CONTACT DETAILS 

office@eastwinchester.org  phone: 01962 435003 

www.AllSaintsEWB.org    @AllSaintsEWB 

If you have anything you would like us to pray for 

(in confidence) please email: prayer@eastwinchester.org 

WE HAVE SPACES AVAILABLE ! 

We are a local, friendly preschool with a warm 

and welcoming team of well qualified staff.  

We aim to provide high quality care in a safe, 

secure and stimulating environment. We offer a variety of      

different sessions on a term time basis. 

──── Rated Good by OFSTED ──── Large outside space ───  

To enquire about spaces visit us  at All Saints Church Hall,  

Petersfield Road Winchester, Hants, SO23 0JD  

Call 07871195724 Email manager@aspswinche ster.org  

www.aspswinchester.org  

mailto:jenny.jarvis@eastwinchester.org
mailto:office@eastwinchester.org
http://www.AllSaintsEWB.org
mailto:prayer@eastwinchester.org
mailto:manager@aspswinche%20ster.org
http://www.aspswinchester.org


Fully Funded Suicide  

Prevention programme 

 

Project Iris which has recently launched in    
Winchester and Basingstoke. As part of         
Inclusion Education’s ongoing commitment to 
supporting young people from 11-25 mental 

health and  well-being. 

The project offers support for young people experiencing, loneliness,      
isolation, suicidal ideation and self-harm, developing strategies and 
scaffolding to better understand and support their mental health. The 
two-hour sessions will run over six weeks – during school hours and 
consisting of suicide prevention education and support combined with 
an evidenced therapeutic activity - equine therapy. 

Led by qualified mental health professionals, the programme will     
combine activity with focused talking and education aimed to increase 
understanding of emotional distress, safety planning and creating     
support scaffolds. The course is delivered in small supported          
chronological age and cognitively appropriate groups offering peer   
support and normalisation, free from the pressures and stigma          
associated with suicide. 

As a funded project, this invaluable service is being offered free of 
charge to young people that meet the criteria, with places assessed on 
need and suitability for the programme by our team. 

Inclusion Education (a working name of Inclusion Hampshire) is an   
organisation that has been supporting mental health and wellbeing 
through education for over ten years with a wealth of experience and 
expertise via our service Inclusion School and Inclusion College. Our 
own experience has highlighted a growing trend in young people            
accessing our services exhibiting suicidal ideation, thoughts and self 
harm. Our approach and pedagogy has adapted and evolved to support 
this, making us the ideal organisation to offer this project in the local 
area. 

If you have any questions or would like to make a referral, email us:  

ProjectIris@inclusioneducation.org.uk 

The Play of Daniel, the thirteenth century 

liturgical drama about one or two of the 

Prophet Daniel’s doings. 

The concert will take place in Romsey Abbey on St Cecilia’s Day 22nd 

November 2024 19:30 – 21:30 and will feature the actress and director, 

Sarah Bullen as the narratrix, and the choirs of Vox Humana and       

Gregoriana. 

The play was created by the choristers of Beauvais Cathedral and   

probably based upon an idea from the twelfth century. It is, in effect, a 

plainchant opera whose simple message is put all your trust in God. The 

play draws from the many stories about Daniel, selecting just two – the 

writing on the wall, and the lions’ den. 

The constant interruptions of the narrative keep the audience up to 

date with the ‘action’ – it is sung in Latin, of course – and provide   

comment – often with tongue in cheek – and speculate as to how the 

play might have been performed nine centuries ago. 

The performance is part of the ‘Music in Romsey’ programme for the 

year. Tickets available from www.ticketsource.co.uk/musicinromsey or 

the Romsey Visitor Information Centre.  

www.voxhumanaandgregoriana.com 

Come and join us for a friendly 

competition and a gorgeous 

homemade tea. To book a table: 

£80 per table or to make a dona-

tion, please by emailing  

johanna.tyler@btinternet.com 

mailto:ProjectIris@inclusioneducation.org.uk
http://www.voxhumanaandgregoriana.com
mailto:johanna.tyler@btinternet.com


10 Questions 

If you have attended the Chilcomb events 
in recent years you can’t have missed 
seeing the amazing photographs by Felix 
Walker-Nix. He was 11 when he started 
taking photos and he’s only 15 now! He 
started selling his photos from when he 
was 12, selling them from a stall outside 
his house and now sells at many village fetes and events. 

So as a valued member of our community, I asked him the following   
questions: 

What’s your favourite thing about the season of Autumn? 

It has to be the beautiful array of autumnal colours and the change in the 
landscape. It can be a great season to watch wildlife prepare for the   

harder winter months too.  

How would your friends and family describe 
you? 

My friends would describe me as friendly, 
charismatic and kindhearted. 

How do you describe Highcliffe & Chilcomb to 
people who don’t know this area? 

Living in Chilcomb for three years, I would 
highlight the wonderful community spirit and friendliness of all the        
residents. As well as the beautiful countryside! 

What is it that you love about your photography? 

I love photography as an art form to explore the natural world. I            
particularly love using my photography to show the incredible wildlife we 
have on our doorstep that is often overlooked in Hampshire.  

What do you find most challenging in your photography?  

The weather! I am writing this tucked away inside my house keeping 
warm in my fleece as it rains outside. Cameras and water don’t mix… 

How do your personal qualities and beliefs help you? 

For wildlife photography patience is key. It is a quality I am constantly de-
veloping as wildlife is so unpredictable and can throw a range of           
challenges along the way. 

What changes have you made at home to help the environment/climate 
change? 

My dad bought an electric car five years ago, and we recycle as much as 
we can.  

What’s something that no one would guess about you? 

I have won two national 
wildlife photography com-
petitions!  

These are the two that won 
his age category of British 
Wildlife Photographer of the 
year in 2023 and 2024. 

You also might recognize 
him from being on BBC 
Country File. 

 

 

What is your favorite book and why do you recommend people read it? 

I would recommend the book ‘wilding’ by Isabella Tree, it’s the story of 
the Knepp estate in Sussex as they change their farm from industrial     
arable farm to land rewilded for nature, it is a great read and a very 
thought-provoking idea.  

If you could give advice to someone starting off in photography, what 
would it be? 

To have fun and experiment! It is an art form and can be interpreted in 
different ways, and in so many styles. I also think that having expensive kit 
isn’t key, the way to improve at photography is to practice and explore a 
range of techniques.  

In the future I would love to continue my photography, 
and ideally do it as a job. Or always keep it as my     
passion at least. 

If you would like to see more of Felix’s photos why not 
buy the 2025 Chilcomb Calendar (see advert later in 
this publication) or follow him on Instagram. 



 

Bar End Meadows Update 

Magnificent Meadow Volunteers Attend Austrian Scythe Training Day at  

Winchester Stadium 

On Sunday 11th August, ten dedicated volunteers from CPRE Hampshire’s 

Magnificent Meadow project participated in an Austrian Scythe Training Day 

at Winchester Stadium. The training was led by Rachel Remnant, a Highcliffe-

based ecologist specialising in meadow management. 

The comprehensive training session covered a range of essential topics, so 

that the volunteers could use the scythe safely, both for themselves and to 

look after the scythe.  

Of the ten volunteers, five were completely new to the experience. They 

were drawn to the project for various reasons, from a love of outdoor       

activities to an appreciation for the beauty of local meadows and a desire to 

learn more about them. 

Will, a software engineer, purchased a scythe four years ago and has been 

cutting part of his garden by hand to encourage wildlife. His neighbours    

always stop and talk to him about what he’s doing. Until now, he hasn’t had 

any training. He tells us what it was like to attend the Austrian Scythe     

Training Day; 

'It is great to get tips from Rachel and learn more about the maintenance of 

my scythe, which is a thing of beauty!.' 

In the afternoon, four more volunteers with scything experience joined the 

session and were put to work on a wildflower section within the grounds at 

Winchester Stadium. Working together, the volunteer team soon turned a 

rather daunting task into an easy one with synchronised movements to aid 

progress. Nikki, a recently retired social worker, valued the experience of 

working in a team. She said “It surprised me how effective we were when 

working together on a section. It made such a difference working alongside 

people to spur you on.”    



Make Hay While the Sun Shines 

The Magnificent Meadow project has seen a surge in in-

terest, with over 20 people signing up. Currently, 10     

volunteers are trained and ready to assist. Given the 

weather-dependent nature of hay making, volunteers will 

be called upon over the next few weeks to help make hay by hand at Cowslip 

Field, beside St Catherine's Park and Ride.  The immediate challenge is to         

assemble the box baler to bale the hay and transport it from the meadow to the 

allotments.  

You can also donate to support effective meadow management in Hampshire 

and help improve biodiversity whilst combating the climate crisis. 

Donate here: https://www.spacehive.com/barendmeadows 

If you would like to register as a volunteer, or buy hay for your animals, please 

get in touch: rachel@landloreconsulting.com 07745 977403  

HELPING YOU REDUCE 

YOUR ENERGY BILLS  

Highcliffe Climate Action are making it 

easier for Highcliffe residents to find out how to 

reduce their home energy bills and make their 

homes more comfortable - as well as reduce their 

carbon impact. 

They will be lending out (free of charge) their 

thermal imager again, when the weather gets 

cooler in the autumn.  The imager gives a visual 

image of exactly where a home is losing heat - 

the group can then advise on how you could add draughtproofing and insulation 

to stop that happening.   

They are also organising another Green Open Homes event in November - a 

chance to visit homes in Highcliffe that have been fitted with energy efficiency 

measures, such as insulation, solar panels and heat pumps.  It’s a great            

opportunity to talk to someone local who has made 

their home warmer and cheaper to run, and find out 

how they did it. 

COMMUNITY FORUM FOR ACTION 

Annual General Meeting   AGM 

Monday, 7th October 2024 

at 7.00 pm 

University of Winchester Sports Stadium, off Milland Road. 

All Welcome! 

A review of the work carried out during the past year.  

Election of officers and committee members.  

find out more at www.highcliffeforum.wordpress.com   

including section on Climate Action 

@Highcliffeforum Highcliffe Community Forum for Action - Winchester 

https://www.spacehive.com/barendmeadows
mailto:rachel@landloreconsulting.com
http://www.highcliffeforum.wordpress.com


New Sports Pavilion 

Over the past year Winchester City 

Council have been building a large 

sports pavilion on the King George V 

Playing Fields site. It is now        

complete and was officially opened 

at the beginning of August. The facilities will be used primarily by the girl’s 

and women’s Winchester City Fliers FC, along with the Compton and     

Chandler’s Ford Cricket Club. Whilst they have priority over its use it is 

available for hire by the wider community, through the Council’s website. 

It has suites of changing rooms, toilets and stores at ground level. There is a 

large open plan space on the first floor, containing a café style seating area 

with adjacent toilets and a kitchen and service counter. This space opens 

onto a viewing terrace.  

In its design and construction it was built using the BREEAM (Building       

Research Establishment Environmental Assessment Method) which ensures 

that it has been built to the highest standards 

of sustainability. A BREEAM rating takes ac-

count of energy, health, wellbeing, transport, 

water use, ecology and biodiversity, materials, 

waste and pollution.  

The Pavilion has a ‘Green Roof’ which provides 

greater thermal value, water ‘run-off’ and  

Carbon Dioxide reduction, as well as increased 

habitat diversity. Solar Panels and Air Source 

Heat Pumps help to generate sustainable    

energy. There are also EV charging stations 

provided in the small car park which is limited due to the Fields in Trust      

Charitable status of the KGV Playing Fields and its restrictions on              

development on such areas. 

The Friends charity is working with the Council to improve the park by 
tackling some of the maintenance backlog.   
  
Council works include stabilisation of the steep west face of the hill - a   
priority to maintain the safety of the paths. Further tree works are also 
needed to remove the remaining ash trees suffering from Ash Die Back - 
these become dangerous as they are likely to shed limbs without warning. 
Community Service teams are helping by painting the railings.  
  
A joint walk around the park in July resulted in an agreement for the 
Friends to plant more native flower species such as cowslips, primroses, 
daffodils, bluebells and wild garlic and the Council agreed to keep the 
paths clear by strimming the overgrowth back at the sides.  
  
Do join one of our working parties or other events. Details can be found on 
our web site:  www.friendsofstgileshillpark.org/   It’s free to sign-up as a 
Friend and you will receive a monthly newsletter by email which will keep 
you up to date on what is happening.  
  
A very successful “Gathering of Friends” was held in May at St. Swithun’s 
Junior School. We announced the recruitment of Nathan Eve as our Youth 
Co-ordinator to work with local community youth groups such the Scouts, 
primary schools and colleges encouraging and enabling them to engage 
young people in the park during the course of their activities.  
  
We also made an appeal for annual donations, large or small, to help us 
raise the funds for our running costs, more tools and wild flower planting. 
Thank you to those who have generously contributed – you have made it 
possible for us to plan the planting programme this winter. A donate 
button on the web site makes it quick and easy if you would like to help.  
  
Mike Biden     Secretary, Friends of St. Giles Hill Park  



Aluminium recycling bin in Gordon Avenue 

Highcliffe now has an aluminium recycling bin, thanks to the High-

cliffe Forum for Community Action - and all the profits go to the 

Hampshire & Isle of Wight Air Ambulance. 

Nearly all drink cans are aluminium, plus foil trays and kitchen foil, 

empty deodorant cans, tomato paste tubes and cat food containers - 

but please make sure they are all as clean as     possible. 

The recycling bin is on the front drive of 52 Gordon Ave-

nue - so you can use it anytime. 

If you know of any other collections 

please let us know and we can list in the 

next edition. 

Items collected Charity Collection Point Contact 

Furniture Emmaus Bar End 01962 868 300  

info@emmaushampshire.org.uk 

Milk tops  

Bread Bags 

Kicks Count Earthian,  

Parchment Street 

  

Food: (in date) Cleaning 

products and Toiletries 

Winchester  

Basics Bank 

Milland Rd. 01962 855774 

mail@winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk 

Clothes and Shoes 

 

 

Winchester  

Hospice 

Clothes bin  behind 

Hospice  

01962 825344 

REQUEST FOR A HOST  

Dear Neighbours, 

We live in Highcliffe and have had a Ukrainian doctor and her little son 

staying with us for nearly two years.  Sadly, they have not been able to 

see the little boy's father all this time because men are not allowed out of 

the country. But now that he is 65 he is able to leave and would like to 

come to Winchester to see his family.  I am looking for someone to invite him so that 

he can get a visa. It would be terrific if someone could do this and offer a room. It is 

not necessary to provide food and the host is paid £500 a month as a thank you. Kos-

tya does not smoke. We can help with doing the invitation if necessary.  If you can 

help please email me at jenstables@gmail.com     Jenny 

mailto:info@emmaushampshire.org.uk
mailto:mail@winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk
tel:01962825035
mailto:jenstables@gmail.com
mailto:office@eastwinchester.org


Parish and Community News: Published seasonally every 3 months. 

The deadline for the Winter edition is 9am on 15th November 2024. 

Please send copy in word format to magazine@eastwinchester.org  

mailto:magazine@eastwinchester.org

